Oakridge Community Council Minutes

Monday October 18, 2021

Attendees: Christine Drummond, Melissa Baese, Heidi Romney, Brian Petersen, Auschel Felt Community Engagement: Julie Jackson - Granite Board

- A. Welcome: Mrs. Drummond started the meeting at 3:30p
- B. Elected Heidi Romney as our new co-chair for community council.
- C. Julie Jackson visited from Granite School Board.
- a. She is hoping to create a more bottom up type of dialogue with families and the board and asked that one person from each Community Council attend the district meetings to represent our school. The dates are October 26th, January 25, March 29, May 31st (although the last one may be changed)
- D. Approval Of May minutes : Auschel made a motion to approve, Melissa seconded the motion, all were in favor. The minutes for May were passed as written.
- E. Confirmed future Community Council Meeting dates as follows: November 15, December 13, January 18, February 15, March 21, April 18, May 16
- F. Reviewed and adopted Rules of Order and Procedures. A timeline of dates and reports will be communicated to the board.
- G. Principal Reports
- . 2020-2021 LandTrust Plan our goal was 3% growth were achieved, our growth during our school year was 14%!
- a. TSSA goal was to increase Math proficiency by 3%, preliminary results show that we did not meet that goal. However some of the data may be different than what was reported and will be reviewed.
- b. Continual Improvement Plan and Spending: is an all inclusive budget and plan that designates where the money will be spent to achieve our goals through action steps.
- H. On September 27th 2020-2021 Community Council board conducted a vote over email to make an amendment to use funds towards any needed FTE to keep class sizes low and not have to not surplus any teachers. All voters were in favor of the amendment. We were able to save 2 full time FTE to keep classes low. Additional Para's will help supplement class help for grades 3rd-5th.
- I. School volunteers were discussed and the best way to begin using volunteers in the building at the classroom level. January was suggested to give time for the covid vaccine for the younger age groups, and then hopefully make a push for a more open door class policy for additional classroom help.
- J. Safe Technology and Digital Citizenship plan was received for the council to review and report back in November.
- K. Mrs. Drummond made a motion to adjourn, Heidi seconded it, all were in favor.